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Warden:   Sue Emerson  743-5406 Jen Lehr              743-6677 
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Dear Ones, 

 

Itôs that time of year when I feel the conflict of secular and liturgical calendars. The world has been 
pushing Christmas on us since the beginning of November (I know, I knowðmid-October, if Iôm really 
honest about it!) but in the church, itôs not Christmas until after dark on December 24. Finding the bal-
ance between enjoying the opportunities to feel ñChristmas-yò with friends and family and keeping the 
discipline of observing the season of Advent often leaves me feeling a little frayed at the edges. This 
year, Advent is the shortest it can ever be, with the fourth Sunday of Advent landing on December 24. 
The change of season will occur within a matter of hours. (God bless our altar guild for their flexibility 
and good humor!) On the bright side, it means Advent 2017 is only three weeks long, so I wonôt have 
to spend quite so much time wrestling with this perennial challenge! 

 

It also means we wonôt have as much time to ask ourselves why it is that we live according to this al-
ternate rhythm. Itôs not just about the baby in the manger, singing angels, rejoicing shepherds, and all 
that. Advent is not just waiting for a birth that will change the world. Itôs reminding us that Christ is 
waiting to be born anew in us, so that the world can continue to be changed. 

 

In one of the commentaries I read as part of sermon preparation, I came across a phrase to describe 
the experience of Advent: passionate patience. (Feasting on the Word, Year B, Vol. 1, William P. 
Brown) During Advent we are not just waiting for the birth of the baby in the manger, but for the return 
of the one who went through his own passion, death and resurrection.  We wait for the Day of the 
Lord, when justice will prevail, wrongs will be set right, everyone will have enough and all will 
acknowledge that the only way we can get there is by living according to the rule of love that Jesus 
taught us. It is passionate, not passive, patience. We balance dissatisfaction and hope, and take ac-
tion. 

 

What can you do to make someoneôs world a little better over the next few weeks? How might you 
take some small action to share the light and love of Christ? You might consider buying a couple of 
gift cards for groceries or gas, and giving them to complete strangers when you hear theyôre strug-
gling. You might send a cheerful card to a stranger in the hospital or in prison, or a soldier far away 
from home this Christmas season. Instead of getting worked up about who is saying ñMerry Christ-
masò vs. ñHappy holidaysò this year, how about instead we all decide to say ñThank youòðand mean 
it? Itôs remarkable how those two words can make a person feel appreciated and loved.  

 

And then join me on Christmas Eve to celebrate the birth of the one who makes a difference in our 
lives whatever the season.  

 

Blessings and peace, 

 

Nancy+ 
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DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

Keep current with events at Christ Church. 

Website: www.christchurchnorway.me 

Facebook:    Christ Episcopal Church- Norway, Maine 

 DECEMBER CALENDAR 

03 11:30 A.M. Vestry 

   Choir practice 

06 11:30 A.M. Roundtable/Bible Study 

10 11:30 A.M. Choir practice 

 3:00 P.M. Bethel House Church at 

   Rosemary Labanôs home 

13 10:00 A.M. ñEmbracing the Silenceò 

 11:30 A.M. Roundtable/Bible Study 

17 11:30 A.M. Choir practice 

 2:00 P.M. Carol Sing at Trinity 

19 4:30 P.M. Blue Christmas Service                
   at Trinity 

20 11:30 A.M. Roundtable/Bible Study
   Beehive deadline! 

24  10:00 A.M. Combined Advent 4             
   Service at Christ Church                
   Rev. Wenthe preaching 

 4:00 P.M. Christmas Eve service  

   at Christ Church 

 7:00 P.M. Christmas Eve at Trinity 

27 10:00 A.M. ñEmbracing the Silenceò 

 11:30 A.M. Roundtable/Bible Study 

31 11:30 A.M. Choir practice 

Do you want to get your  

Beehive by email? Just let us  

know! 

01 Kate Cunningham 

05 Priscilla McFarland 

11 Caroline Gould 

 Jeff Wall 

18 Gerald Kilgore 

23 Jane Dann 

24 Mike Morin 

26 Beulah Ayer 

29 Susan Brown 

 Carol Jones 

CHAPEL SHEPHERDS 

December: 03  Martha Eaton 

  10  Barbi Tinder 

  17  Martha Eaton 

  24  (none needed) 

  31  Mary Bickford 

 

January: 07  Susan Glines 

  14  Martha Eaton 

  21  Barbi Tinder 

  28  Mary Bickford 

 

Please note: If you are not able to serve 

on the designated Sunday, please swap 

with someone on the list. Thanks! 

MILE OF PENNIES 

We continue to collect pennies. Please bring 
your pennies to church and deposit them in 
the jar on the shelf outside the office. They 
will benefit the Church Periodical Club to pro-
vide grants for books and materials for chil-
dren. 

ANNIVERSARIES IN DECEMBER 

02 Tom & Susan Knight 

26 Paul & Cathy Bickford 
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STEWARDSHIP IS MANY THINGS 

I Buy, Thereforeé 

I regret to say that my mother, in my much younger days, infected me with her basic outlook on life: 

ñI buy, therefore I am.ò It didnôt seem to matter just what it might have been that she was buying, 

through she preferred nicer things when she could afford them, but quantity could make up for quali-

ty in any case. The logic behind some of her purchases escaped me altogether, except as a specific 

example of that basic outlook. 

It has been a continual struggle to shake that off, all through my life. Part of the rationale under that 

outlook lies in the feeling that this purchase (whatever it was) would be the thing that would make my 

life so much better. An instance: as the year came to a close I would shop for, and buy, a new date-

book for the coming year. There, Iôd think, now Iôll get organized and not forget things, now I could 

plan and accomplish so much more in the next twelve months. Of course, that new purchase never 

accomplished, quite, what I thought it would. After a lot of years I have been able to let go of those 

mistaken expectations, most of the time. 

What has taken their place is an interest in giving to others, and I prefer that those others donôt know 

the source of the gift, or even be aware that a gift has been given. Giving a gift, big or small, thinking 

that one might be thanked, recognized as the giver, even honored in some way, turns into a kind of 

purchase anyway. There is always the question of the purpose of the gift, to help someone(s), or to 

get the pat on the back. But giving anonymously, somewhat secretly, takes that away. I find that I 

take satisfaction from such an act at the time and do not need to dwell on the memory afterwards. 

Jesus said: ñBut when you do acts of charity, donôt let your left hand know what your right hand is 

doingéò (Matthew 6:3, The Inclusive Bible). Each time I can do this I get to be a small part of GODôS 

graceful care...and it feels really good. 

- Br. Matthias Tanner, O.S.L. 

PROJECT ANGEL TREE 

The Outreach Committee here at Christ Church would like to thank the following people for help-
ing our parish to sponsor 6 children with gifts. These gifts were purchased and wrapped for chil-
dren by us, and given from their parent in prison.  

 

  Rosemary Laban 

  Herb & Joanne Somers 

  Linda Caradonna 

  Jill Sawyer 

  Doug & Jan Wall 

  Sue Emerson 

  Nancy Rideout 

 

Many thanks to those who helped to brighten Christmas for the children and the prisoner parent! 

 

Susan Morin for Outreach 
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TIME TO CHECK OUT THE  CHURCH LBRARY                 
A great selection awaits you.  

The latest addition to our library is Martin Lutherôs Christmas Book.  This is a slim 72 page volume of a collec-
tion of Lutherôs Christmas-themed sermons beginning with the Annunciation and proceeding through Maryôs vis-
itation to her cousin Elizabeth, the nativity of Jesus, the worship of the shepherds, the slaying of the innocent 
children by King Herod, the visit of the Wise man, and the presentation of Jesus by his parents in the Temple, 
followed by the flight to Egypt.  

 

These are not individual sermons, but compilations of his sermons over many years. He delivered between a 
hundred and fifty and two hundred sermons a year, preaching from two to four times on a Sunday and also of-
ten during the week. The Christmas theme might occupy him for more than a month each year. So this book is a 
selection from 30 years worth of possibly 360 or more sermons, woven together in this consecutive narrative 
and commentary. The sermons are simple in the sense that they are based on what the Bible relates. They do 
not rely on accrued mythology or rationalism. They are very practical. As the editor, Roland Bainton, writes in 
the excellent introduction, ñHe (Luther) was not offended by miracle if it was in the sacred Word. But anything 
beyond the text of Scripture should be excised or at least subordinated.ò 

 

Unlike many sermons, these are a pleasure to read, Although their topicality often gives them a dated feeling, 
he doesnôt deviate from a familiar theology which both Lutherans and Episcopalians should applaud. 

 

Each of the sections is introduced by woodcut illustrations by Martin Schongauer, Albrecht Altdorfer or Albrecht 
Durer.  The book closes with one of Lutherôs favorite Christmas songs:  "Vom Himmel Hochò (From Heaven 
High). 

- Ted Kehn 

The Cardinal Kitchen opened its doors on July 18th at Paris Elementary School in South Paris. 
Staff at Paris Elementary School recognized a need for this food pantry to help students and fami-
lies. I, wrote a proposal for the food pantry and sent it to the Good Shepherd Food Bank. The pro-
posal included the many ideas Paris Elementary School has for the food pantry: provide students 
with food to bring home on the weekends, teach students how to plan for, shop for and prepare 
healthy meals, and provide snacks to students throughout the week.  I had no idea how fast it 
would grow. We feed over 100 children every weekend.  

As Christmas approaches we are looking for items to include in Christmas Baskets. We are 
hoping to prepare baskets with food for Christmas Day as well as a present for each of the chil-
dren.  If anyone is willing to help I will have buckets at coffee hour that you can put items in. If you 
would like to make a donation rather than purchasing an item please let me know. We collaborate 
with Ruthôs Reusable Resources (presents) and Good Shepherd (food) and can purchase things 
from them at a very discounted price.  

        - Kelley Wallace  
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A note from the Altar Guild: 

We are asking people to sign up to 

provide flowers for the altar on Christ-

mas. There is a signup sheet outside 

the office on the bulletin board. 

Flowers may be given ñIn Memory Ofò 

or ñIn Honor Ofò a loved one. Dona-

tions for the flowers may be placed in 

an envelope (located on the shelf un-

der the signup sheet) and dropped in 

the wooden box on the shelf. 

 

Thank you! 
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 The Deaconôs Lens 

Photo by Barbi Tinder  

            Photo by Barbi Tinder 

As our thoughts turn to the upcoming holidays we often ponder ñ what gift shall I get for ____ this 
yearò? For this winter season I invite you to think of the young people in the Oxford Hills area who 
may struggle to have extra layer of warmth when they are outdoors.  Throughout the winter season 
Christ Church  is undertaking an outreach project to provide hats, scarves and gloves or a pair of 
mittens to students at the Paris Elementary School, the Middle School and the High School that 
need the extra layer of protection during the winter days. The vestry invites you to make or pur-
chase these items to gift to the different schools to be able to begin to distribute the items to stu-
dents in need. This project will take place December through March. Watch for a container in the 
Guild Room items! 

- Barbi Tinder 

Deaconôs Lens Dec. 2017 

 

What is Advent?  It is not just a run-up to Christmas, it is the beginning of the new church year.  

Advent comes from the Latin ñadventusò which translates to the coming of someone or something 

of great importance.  For Christians it is the coming of Jesus the child. 

Like Lent, Advent is a preparatory season.  They both look forward to something of great signifi-

cance ï the event of Christôs birth and the second coming of Jesus. 

There is great emphasis in Lent on spiritual preparation but rather less during Advent.  Perhaps it 

is because we know that Lent heralds the death of Christ prior to the Resurrection.  It is a sad 

time. 

Advent, on the other hand, is preparation for the birth of the Christ Child, a time for rejoicing.   Yet 

it is not just the birth of a child, it is the birth of Jesus and as such does require spiritual prepara-

tion.  Unfortunately, as with so many holidays, we get caught up in the secular preparation to the 

exclusion of, or watered down, spiritual preparation appropriate to such an incredible event. 

Advent wreaths and calendars can be a spiritual reminder of the seasonôs meaning.  

 Whatever practices you employ to prepare for the birth of the Christ child, I wish you all a blessed 

Advent and a Merry Christmas. 

 

Rev. Lanny 
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ATTENTION: WORSHIP PERSONNEL 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED 

to serve at the 

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 

DECEMBER 24th AT 4:00 P.M. 

We need Eucharistic Minister  

Acolyte 

Lectors  

Ushers 

Please speak to Nancy 

if you can help! 

Thank you! 

The Ramp Project continues... 

 

Between bad weather (The Storm of 2017!) and the discovering of significant rot and 
foundation damage, the ramp project has gone slower than anticipated, but it's         
ALMOST done! Ryan had to step away for a few days this week to fulfill a promise to 
another customer but will finish up the last bits of railing and such. With the discovery of 
these other issues, the cost was understandably increased. We welcome any dona-
tions to help defray the added expense. We look forward to a dedication service in the 
spring. 


